
TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here 

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 
 

MINI NEWSLETTER 

 
1. Camp Programs – These programs have now finished for the year. The feedback that I have received from schools has been very 

pleasing and it has been very encouraging to see that most of students have taken up this challenge of participating in these programs. 

We look forward to providing similar outdoor education experiences in 2016. 

2. Fun Run – All students in F-6 have an opportunity to participate in the Fun Run this Friday. This is held at the Mooroopna end of the 

Causeway (Chinaman’s Gardens) running to Kids Town along the bike track. The start for the first group of runners will be 11.30am and we 

anticipate finishing by 2pm. We should arrive back at school by 2.30pm at the latest. The cost for the day is $3 ($2 for the bus and a $1 

Gold Coin donation for Kidstown). This money should be paid directly to Tallygaroopna PS and permission forms are now due. 

3. School Production – A reminder that this will be held next Wednesday 16th September. We will be down the hall all day on Tuesday 

15th September, returning to school to take normal breaks. On the Wednesday, we will also be down the hall until lunch time in 

preparation for this night which is one of the highlights of the year. On Production night all students must be at the hall no later than 

7pm – if anyone can help with makeup on the night it would be greatly appreciated.  

4. Swimming Program – A reminder to let the office know if your children will be participating in the Swimming Program this year. This 

will be held from Monday 19th October until Friday 23rd October (week 3 – term 4). The cost for this program is $55 per student and 

permission forms will go home this week.  

5. Bunnings BBQ  – If you can help out with the Bunnings BBQ please reply via Tiqbiz or let the office know ASAP. We need a few 

families for each session to make the day run smoothly. We generally make about $1,000 for this day which will go towards buildings and 

grounds so your support would be greatly appreciated. The BBQ is scheduled for Sunday 11th October.   

6. School Council  – This will be held on Wednesday night with the Finance Committee meeting at 6.45pm, followed by School Council at 

7.30pm. The meeting booklet will be sent home tonight for all school councillors.  

7. End of Term 3  – Our final day for Term 3 will be on Friday 18th September. Dismissal will be an hour earlier at 2.25pm as per normal 

and the bus and OSH Care will run as per normal. Term 4 will begin on Monday 5th October. 

8. Craft Activity Day  –  A reminder to all families to pay for the Craft Days that were held over the last couple of weeks (Mugs, Hats, 

Stubby Holders). The cost for these sessions was $2.50 for each student. Could this be paid this week if possible please. 

9. School Disco Theme – If any parents can assist with the organisation of this night, could you see David ASAP – decorations and set 

up of the MP room may begin on the Thursday morning because we have the Fun Run scheduled the next day. The Disco will begin at 

6pm and conclude at 8.30pm and current Tallygaroopna PS students and siblings are welcome to attend. Any student attending the 

Disco will need to make a $2 payment to enter the room and all children will be inside during the night (no students will be allowed to run 

around outside). Parents are expected to drop off and pick up their children on the night – however, all children should be supervised 

by an adult/parent on the night for the duration of the disco – Mr Brodie will be in attendance as well. If alternative 

arrangements are made could you contact the office ASAP please. Drinks and food will be available for sale on the night and prizes will 

be awarded as well. 

10. New Enrolments   – At present, we have 10 new Foundation student enrolments for 2016, with the possibility for this to increase to 

12 which would be a great result for our school. Please get enrolment forms for 2016 in ASAP. This will assist with planning for next year 

and staffing. We look forward to presenting more special treats to our New Foundation Students for 2016.  

11. Sporting Schools Program  – Our Sporting Schools Program continues again this week.. As per usual, sessions after school begin at 

3.35pm and will finish at 4.35pm. Spots are almost full for the Term 4 program – Ten Pin Bowling and Baseball / T-Ball. 

Gymnastics (whole school) – all sessions at Jets Gymnastics in 

Mooroopna from 12.30 until 1.30pm. 

Monday 7th September – Week 9 

Monday 14th September – Week 10 

Orienteering (numbers capped at 25) – all sessions after school. 

Tuesday 8th September – Week 9 

Tuesday 15th September – Week 10 

12. Play Group  – This will be held again this Thursday 10th September and will be conducted by Mrs Forman. Please spread this message 

around the local community and everyone is welcome.  

13. OSH Care – is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week as per usual.  

14. Library – This will be held on Thursday this week and students are encouraged to return any library books that were borrowed 

during the last visit. This is the last library session before the holiday break.           

 

David Brodie  

                                                                                              (Teaching Principal) 

                                                                                                         Small Schools Website - http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/ 
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